April 6, 2020

The City Council of the City of Pleasant Grove, Alabama, met in the Council Chambers at Pleasant Grove
City Hall, 7:00pm for the council meeting with the following present:

Mavyor: Jerry W. Brasseale
Council Members: Philip Houston (absent)
Bob Crumpton
Ken Hatfield

Paula Johnson
William Bullion

Also present: City Clerk Karen Duncan
Prayer by Jerry Brasseale
Pledge of Allegiance by Ken Hatfield

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Ms. Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes for the pre-council and regular meeting of March
16, 2020.

Mr. Hatfield seconded the motion.
Motion passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF BILLS

Mr. Hatfield made a motion to approve payment of the bills in the amount of $230,129.73.
Ms. Johnson seconded the motion.

Motion passed unanimously.

OFFICERS OF THE CITY REPORTS

No reports

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Ms. Johnson reported the Library Board will hire Ms. Annette Holsomback to replace Carol Perkins in the
Library.

Mr. Hatfield reported a complaint about the new street lights in the cul de sac on 9. Court. They state
the light shines into their house.

Ms. Johnson made a motion to adopt Resolution Number 4062020-A. This is a resolution of general and
permanent nature establishing the use of electronic vote counting and ballot marking devices.

Mr. Crumpton seconded the motion

Motion passed unanimously.

Ms. Johnson made a motion to adopt Resolution Number 4062020-B. This is a resolution declaring a
state of emergency due to the coronavirus in the City of Pleasant Grove and authorizing the Mayor
temporary emergency powers.

Mr. Crumpton seconded the motion.

Motion passed unanimously.
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CITIZENS COMMENTS

None

Ms. Duncan gave information for the change to cumulative voting for municipal elections and this is the
second of four forums.

ADJOURNMENT

Upon motion made by Ms. Johnson the council meeting adjourned at 7:13pm.

Jerry W. Brasseale, Mayor
Attest:

Karen Duncan, City Clerk



